Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Thursday, May 14, 2009

Attendees:   Jim Anding, Kitty Anding, Jo Anne Bates, Dwight Bohlmeyer, Lynn Braswell, Amanda Chau, Ben M. Crouch, Dave Cunningham, Marianne Dent, Connie Flickinger, Jackie Girouard, Lourdes Hasson, Terry Junek, Jimmie Killingsworth, Leo Lombardini, Madge Luquette, Jackie Palmer, Jean Paul, N. Jay Pritchard, Jan Stallone, Jerry Taylor, Jessica Taylor, Manuelita Ureta, Betty Vermeire, Jim Waldson, Gay Wolken, Larry Wolken, Jean Webster, Ginny West, and Mary Dabney Wilson and guests Melissa and Russell Putt.
The meeting was called to order by President Betty Vermeire at 6:40pm.
Business Meeting

Announcements:  

The Earth Day Celebration was rained out.  Thanks to everyone who volunteered.

Rio Brazos Audubon Society is having a field trip this Saturday, May 16 to the Gulf Coast Observatory in Lake Jackson.  We will leave at 6am.

The next book club meeting is on May 19 and will be on Into Thin Air by Jon Krakauer.  The June 16th book is The Snoring Bird by Bernd Heinrich.  To be added to the contact list, email Jackie G at jackiegir@gmail.com.

Treasurer’s Report:  We currently have a balance of $2124.00.  
Committee Reports
Membership:  Please submit hours using Jackie Girouard’s gmail account:  jackiegir@gmail.com.  You are not required to use the email reply system; in fact, it’s easier for Jackie if you use a copy of the Excel Hours/Advanced Training files.  Use whatever method is easiest for you.  Jackie reports that 36 people are reporting hours as follows:  January - 168 hours, February - 170 hours, March - 149 hours, April – 200 hours.

Volunteer Services:  Jan Stallone has agreed to chair this committee.  
Cottonwood Branch Project:  The future of the project is now uncertain.  After heavy rains the retention pond area is now 2’ under water.  The mulch put down on the trails has been wiped out.  This will be problematic and it’s probably best to consider new trail projects or return to the BRAC trail project.  Let Jim W. know if you have project ideas.

Monique Reed is looking for volunteers to help remove invasive Asian honeysuckle from Lick Creek Park on Saturday, May 30, 8 to noon-ish.  Contact Terry if you are interested in participating.

Meet the first Thursday of every month to help with the maintenance of the TCWC gardens.  

Junior Naturalist training will begin again on June 2 at the Blinn Aquatic Center.  They will be from 6-8pm every Tuesday night.  It will continue for 8 weeks and will end (for those who complete 4 weeks) with a field trip to the Little Brazos.  Sign up to help out on these evenings as a lot of parents and children take advantage of this opportunity.  Dwight needs a minimum of 4 volunteers per night.  Volunteers are also needed to go to Galveston or Surfside for a collecting trip to collect specimens.  (Remember that travel time is included as volunteer time.) 

Advanced Training:  There are several advanced training opportunities coming up.

A Leopold Education Project training workshop is scheduled for May 19th and 20th.  This is 6-8 hours of training in outdoor education.  The cost is $30.  The program is based on ecologist and environmentalist Aldo Leopold’s A Sand County Almanac and teaches a way of “reading” or looking at the land as a living process.  It will be held at TCWC.

Training:  The committee is planning for some innovative field trips for Saturdays this fall.
Outreach: Jim W. talked about ways to reach potential trainees for the fall classes, particularly through local radio and television (KEOS, KBTX, and KAMU, for example).
Newsletter:  The newsletter committee is accepting submissions and plans to have a newsletter out in early July.  

Web Site:  Updated information, schedules and downloadable registration forms for the fall training are needed.  When asked via email by the state web representative if we’d like to have our home photo changed, Jackie Palmer responded with a request to have a revolving photo pool from which pictures could be drawn. She received no response. 

Social Committee:  The next social will take place on Friday 5/29, place to be decided.  In June, the social will be at The Hook at Lake Bryan.  Last month the social was at Southern Comfort.

Please email Madge Luquette (mluquette@hotmail.com) to help with snacks for our monthly meetings.  More volunteers are needed!  
Saturday (May 16th) is the kayak trip on Little River.  Connie Flickinger has arranged to have the canoes and kayaks picked up and ready at the launch site.  Meet at the Brazos at 10am.  Bring a sack lunch.  Lunch will be at the sandbar.

Historian:  No report.
Publicity:  Kerry has asked to be relieved of duties.  Jean Webster has agreed to be in charge of publicity.

Jean Paul motioned for adjournment; Jimmie Killingsworth seconded it.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm.

Dr. Alston Thoms (Department of Anthropology at TAMU) is the Advanced Training speaker tonight.  He will speak on native food plants used by early native people in this area.  
